
Minnesota State Colleges and Universities 
Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

Southwest Minnesota State University 
Marshall, Minnesota   

 November 15, 2017  
  
Present: Chair Michael Vekich, Treasurer Jay Cowles, and Trustees AbdulRahmane Abdul-Aziz, 
Alex Cirillo, Amanda Fredlund, Bob Hoffman, Jerry Janezich, Roger Moe, George Soule, Marshall, Minnesota. He acknowledged Trustees Alex Cirillo and Rudy Rodriguez 
who were participating by telephone.  
 
Chair’s Report, Michael Vekich   
Chair Vekich introduced Trustee AbdulRahmane Abdul-Aziz who was appointed to the Board of 
Trustees by Governor Mark Dayton on October 24, 2017. Trustee Abdul-Aziz is a junior at 
Minnesota State University, Mankato.  
 
Chair Vekich thanked President Connie Gores for hosting the meetings. He also thanked the 
students, faculty, and staff for their hospitality and for making sure that all of the logistics 
worked well. He added that the university is celebrating its 50th anniversary this year. The 
trustees learned about the university’s academic programs and were very impressed with the 
knowledge of the students who led the campus tours. President Gores thanked the board for 
coming to Southwest Minnesota State University. She spoke of the university’s essential vitality 
for the region and that it is made possible by the support and good work of all of the people.  
 
Chancellor’s Report, Interim Chancellor Devinder Malhotra 
Interim Chancellor Devinder Malhotra reported that the presidents and cabinet have reaffirmed 
the three priorities that he mentioned at the board’s retreat in September. The special focus is 
on student success. With Dr. Clyde Wilson Pickett joining our team as the chief diversity officer, 
the approach to student success and financial sustainability will be built on the foundation of 
our diversity, equity, and inclusion work. George Mehaffey, vice president for academic 
leadership and change, American Association of State Colleges and Universities, will join us in 
January for the joint meeting of the Board of Trustees and the Leadership Council to continue 
the discussion on the changing context of higher education and the alignment of the changing 
needs of our learners and alignment with the emerging needs of the knowledge-based 
economy.  
 
Related to that alignment, Dr. Malhotra gave a recent example of how our presidents are 
responding to the changing needs of the economy. President Bill Maki, Northeast Higher 
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Education District, and others have been working on a community and regional response to 
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Minnesota State Colleges and Universities’ Bargaining Units 
Jim Grabowska, president, Inter Faculty Organization, addressed the Board of Trustees.  
 
Kevin Lindstrom, president, Minnesota State College Faculty, addressed the Board of Trustees. 
 
Board Standing Committee Reports  
1. Human Resources Committee, Dawn Erlandson, Vice Chair 

a. Appointment of Interim Vice Chancellor for Human Resources 
Interim Chancellor Malhotra explained that Vice Chancellor Mark Carlson, is retiring at 
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McDonald. The work will take several years to fully implement. Southwest Minnesota 
region is one of the pilots.  
 

5. Finance and Facilities Committee, Jay Cowles, Chair 
a. FY2020-2024 Capital Budget Guidelines Framing Discussion 

Committee Chair Cowles said that the committee discussed the FY2020-FY2024 capital 
budget guidelines. A proposal for bonding guidelines will come forward in the spring.  
 

b. Enterprise Wide Administrative Services and Related Financing Project Report 
Committee Chair Cowles reported that this project is in reference to developing 
enterprise wide services that will benefit campuses. The committee viewed it as an 
ongoing effort for ideas to be proposed and initiated at the campus level.  

 
Adjournment 
Chair Vekich thanked President Gores for hosting the meeting. He also thanked President Terry 
Gaalswyk, Minnesota West Community and Technical College, for co-hosting today’s luncheon 
with regional legislators.  
 
The next meeting of the Board of Trustees is January 23-24, 2018.  
  
The meeting was adjourned at 1:51 pm
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